BY THE CITY OF TENINO

- A PROCLAMATION -

Sesquicentennial Year
2023

Whereas we remember that in 1872 the Northern Pacific Railway’s track
arrived in the region of Thurston County, Washington Territory, known as
Coal Bank, and there stopped just south of Stephen Hodgden’s farm and
stage station; and

Whereas the Northern Pacific Rail Road Company built a depot at this location
and named it “Tenino”; and

Whereas, on May 22, 1873, Stephen and Deborah Hodgden had filed a plat for
Hodgden’s Addition to Tenino with the Recorder of Thurston County,
Washington Territory; and

Whereas, on July 5, 1873, the Plan of Tenino, was filed by the Lake Superior
and Puget Sound Company with the Recorder of Thurston County,
Washington Territory; and

Whereas, these two filings together created the town of Tenino, Thurston
County, Washington Territory.

Now, Therefore, we, the Council of the City of Tenino, Washington, do
hereby Proclaim 2023 to be our Sesquicentennial Year. And that our
community, past, present, and future shall be celebrated this year on
Saturday, July 8th with a 150th Jubilee celebrated by our citizens,
businesses, and civic organizations, showing the world our Tenino Spirit.

Signed in the City of Tenino, Washington, this 24th day of January 2023,

Wayne Fournier, Mayor Linda K. Gotovac, Council Member

Elaine Klamn, Council Member John O’Callahan, Council Member

Jason Lawton, Council Member Rachel Davidson, Council Member




